
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

YR 12 VALEDICTORY MASS & DINNER 
Saturday 26 October 

SPEECH NIGHT 
Monday 28 October 

WACE theory exams commence 
Friday 1 November 

YR 11 THANKSGIVING MASS 
Friday 15 November 

WACE theory exams conclude 
Thursday 28 November 

ORIENTATION DAY 
Friday 29 November 

SCHOOL CLOSES 
Thursday 5 December 
 

 
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Students 
 

This morning, the College bade farewell to our Year 12 students with a breakfast, an 
assembly and morning tea.  The gymnasium was bursting at the seams with 800 students, 
70 staff and well over 200 family members and friends. These events have developed into 
a very significant celebration for our Year 12 students as they complete their education at 
Mazenod.  The celebration continues tomorrow with a Valedictory Mass and then, in the 
evening, dinner for students, parents and staff.   

At the assembly we acknowledged to parents that we understand the enormous trust you 
place in the College to guide your son’s secondary education and to support you through 
what can be a tricky time raising boys through their teenage years.  We do not treat this 
trust lightly. Parents were also asked to reflect on the reasons why they chose Mazenod all 
those years ago – what did they want for their son by enrolling him here at Mazenod?   

I am sure there would have been a myriad of reasons and different priorities amongst 
parents for their decision. It may have been based on a combination of a Catholic 
education, an all-boys environment, Boarding facilities, the discipline structures, the 
reputation for academic success, the opportunity to be involved in specialist programmes, 
the wide curriculum available catering for all students’ interests and abilities, the 
opportunities in sport, performing arts, community service and leadership, the pastoral care 
programmes and support structures; or the sense of belonging to a community that has 
clear values may have also been a priority.  

Whatever the reasons and priorities, it is likely parents’ aspirations centre on hopes that 
their son will make a smooth transition to Secondary School, that they are safe, happy and 
form sound friendships.  Dreams may extend to hoping that they develop confidence within 
themselves, have a sense of belonging, that they are known and appreciated as 
individuals, and that the College fosters the work done at home to develop boys into young 
men ready to successfully take on the next part of their journey. Hopefully they will be 
equipped to make good decisions, to be safe and have the personal values to make a 
difference to their lives and to the lives of others.   

Whatever the reasons that are important to parents, whether they had a son graduate today 
or whether they have a son in Year 7, or indeed have a son who has previously graduated, 
we hope that your priorities and dreams have been fulfilled. 

To our Year 12 students, we expressed an appreciation that they are likely to be 
experiencing a range of emotions at the moment: relief that the five years of torture are 
nearly over, excited about the next stage of their journey, anxious about the university 
course or TAFE course or apprenticeship that they have chosen, or maybe uncertainty 
about what they are going to do next year.  A swirl of emotions, expected and 
understandable.  The boys were encouraged to go forward and use their talents, to follow 
their passion and develop their interests. We hope that they go forward and make a 
difference no matter how small that may be. We trust that they will take with them the 
values they have learnt from their family and our College into the new communities that 
they will be associated with in the future.   
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I will finish the Newsletter with the prayer that concluded today’s assembly. 

Our lives are marked forever by those we meet; 
the friendships we make and the love we experience, the reconciliations and the quarrels, 
the works we have tried to do together, for each other and for those less fortunate. 
All this has given us something that will last. 

Long after we’ve forgotten the marks of our exams, we’ll remember the friendships, the times of growth, the fun, the 
laughter, the jokes. 

We’ll remember how we helped each other to grow as people, in faith, in hope and in love. 
May what we have done in this place, be given to many others in our lives. 

God our Father, bless us as we go from this table of your love, 
and from this place where you have been present among us. 
Bless all those who have given their time to us;  
Bless all those who work here, teachers and staff. 
May we go forth from here, confident in ourselves, and willing to serve others. 
We make this prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Mr John Payne (Principal) 
 

 

 FORM 8E MASS  Friday 1
st

 November 
All parents/grandparents and friends are invited to 
the Form 8E Mass in the Chapel at 8:30am. 

 

 

YR 12 VALEDICTORY MASS and DINNER 
Saturday 26th October 

Mass: 3:45pm for prompt start at 4:00pm 

 Our Lady of Lourdes, Lesmurdie 

Presentation: 5:30pm College Gymnasium 

Dinner: 6:00pm 

 

 

SPEECH NIGHT 
Monday 28th October 

All families are invited for this special evening and we request that you be seated by 7:15pm for a 7:30pm start and that 

your son/s sits with you during the speeches and presentations. 

 Please note:  All students are to be dressed in full College uniform, including blazer.               
 

 

ORIENTATION DAY FOR 2014 

Friday 29
th

 November 2013 

We welcome all prospective Year 7 (day) and Year 7 and 8 (boarding) parents for 2014 to afternoon tea to be held in the 
Gymnasium at 1:30pm.  A full day of activities and classes has been organised for the boys commencing at 9:00am and 
concluding at 3:00pm. 

Please note:  

 All prospective parents will receive a letter within the next 2 weeks outlining the schedule for your son’s Orientation Day. 
 The Director of Boarding will be contacting boarding parents of Years 7 and 8-10 to explain the Orientation process for you all. 

 

 

YEAR 12 FAREWELL ASSEMBLY 
 

 
 
Year 11 mums who provided platters of food to be shared at the Farewell Assembly Morning Tea.  What a 

fantastic response and we cannot thank you enough. We ended up with a lovely assortment of food and no-one 
went hungry – it was a wonderful way to end the Year 12 Assembly.   
 

Many thanks to the ladies who stayed to help, whether for five minutes or the whole morning, and with a smile on their faces helped 
to set-up, serve, tidy-up and wash-up.  Your generosity was fantastic.                                

Jane Wallis & Julie Oorschot – Mazza Mums 
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L-R: Harry Abraham and Mitchel Browne 

 
George Walton-Hassell with Kieran Govers 

 
L-R: Michael Swallow, Brayden Burton with 

Reece Vittiglia and Mark Lee 

YOUNG VINNIES CHRISTMAS APPEAL 

Our Christmas appeal takes place every year in the last few weeks of Term 4. We would appreciate any contributions of non-
perishable food items that can be included in our Christmas hampers. Items can be given to Form teachers. Thank you for your 
support.                                                                                                                                                   The Mazenod Young Vinnies 

 

SPORTSMAN’S DINNER 

On behalf of the College and Physical Education Department, I would 
like to thank the Mazenod Sporting Community for supporting the 
Sportsman’s Dinner. It was an amazing evening as students were 
recognised for their sport.  

Special guests who attended the evening included Nathan Charles 
(Western Force), Mark Lee and Reece Vittiglia (Pro Football Training 
and Perth Glory), Kieran Govers (Australian Kookaburra Hockey 
representative), and Felicity Sheedy-Ryan (Australian Triathlete).  

I would like to acknowledge Jaydn England, Thomas O’Brien, 
Brayden Burton, Michael Swallow, George Walton-Hassell, Mitchell 
Smoothy and Jesse Sequeira for their expert interviews with our 

sporting guests. The guests were particularly impressed by the amount 
of research each boy had done on their special guest.  

Another special mention should go to the Mazenod Contemporary Band 
(Luke Keogh Jordan Bonomi, Nick Gray and Aidan Reed), Grady 
Swithenbank, Jordan Bonomi and A Class Act (staff band) for providing 

a great atmosphere with their crisp and clear sound.  

The celebration of Sport continued with the Captain of Sport’s Report to 
the College. Cameron Sermon’s speech was excellent as he encouraged 

all boys to get involved in sport at the College and to embrace the 
Mazenod sporting spirit. Cameron has been an exceptional leader this 
year and I thank him for his leadership and maturity. I would like to thank 
the House Captains and Vice Captains for their support and effort in 
helping to coordinate this evening. I would also like to welcome Mitchell 
Smoothy to the position of Captain of Sport for 2014. Congratulations, 

Mitchell! 

Thank you to all the PE staff who helped to make the event such a great 
success. Without these fine staff, the event wouldn’t be the continued 
success that it is.  

Finally congratulations to Baylee James for winning the Mazenod Old 
Boys Junior Sportsman of the Year Award. Baylee has represented the 

College with great distinction and was a worthy winner.  

The prestigious Sportsman of the Year Award was won by 
Mitchell Browne. For the past 5 years, Mitchell has been a standout athlete 

across an array of sports. He is a very talented athlete who continually 
leads by example. Congratulations to Baylee and Mitchell. 

Mr Bolton – Head of Health & Physical Education 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mazenod hockey players and coaches with Kieran Govers 
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COLLEGE SPORT NEWS 

YEAR 7 STUDENT PLAYS IN LITTLE LEAGUE WORLD SERIES OF BASEBALL 
Back in August, Maverick Hamilton represented Australia in the Little League World 

Series Baseball Tournament in Williamsport, Pennsylvania. Competing against Little 
League baseball teams from around the globe, the Australian team first had to win the 
State Championships, then the National Championships in Queensland. In the National 
Championships Grand Final against Adelaide South, Maverick starred with 2 hits (doubles) 
and was the closing pitcher for the WA team.  

In the World Series, Maverick pitched 
against Puerto Rico, doing an 
outstanding job, only going down late in 
the game that was televised on Fox 
Sports! Since coming home the 
Australian team won the sportsmanship 

award, as voted by all the teams and little league government. He says the best 
thing about the trip was the new friends he made and the wonderful experiences 
he had in the US.  

Congratulations to Maverick for this outstanding achievement.  
Mr Tim Grabski – Head of Sport 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
To all parents/students and carers:   

Please be advised that there will be a price increase for the TRACK SUITS as from January 2014. 

Maechel and Robyn – Uniform Shop Managers 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 28th  – 1st November 2013 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Di Lamb 

Lucia Chodorowski 

Susan Joiner 

Collette Copeland 

Jackie Ozanne 

Wendy Orr 

Lyndsay Keleman 

Deb Tilbury 

Sonia Grosvenor 

Charmaine H-Roberts 

Rachel Theunissen 

 

 

 
 

Farewell and God Bless to the  

ôClass of 2013õ 
 

The Mazenod Community wishes you well 
in all of your future endeavours. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

https://webmail.cathednet.wa.edu.au/OWA/attachment.ashx?attach=1&id=RgAAAADJCBwxwT2ZQIX7kiu94i%2fxBwCNZMS9MdyaQ5eotrxUwHLjAAAA1l1eAAC%2bQ7AHfAoEQ6Jf9f2%2fAFtaAAAKqAZOAAAJ&attid0=EABEOBOi2gw1TrFvNoSVzTcR&attcnt=1
https://webmail.cathednet.wa.edu.au/OWA/attachment.ashx?attach=1&id=RgAAAADJCBwxwT2ZQIX7kiu94i%2fxBwCNZMS9MdyaQ5eotrxUwHLjAAAA1l1eAAC%2bQ7AHfAoEQ6Jf9f2%2fAFtaAAAKqAZOAAAJ&attid0=EABEOBOi2gw1TrFvNoSVzTcR&attcnt=1
https://webmail.cathednet.wa.edu.au/OWA/attachment.ashx?attach=1&id=RgAAAADJCBwxwT2ZQIX7kiu94i%2fxBwCNZMS9MdyaQ5eotrxUwHLjAAAA1l1eAAC%2bQ7AHfAoEQ6Jf9f2%2fAFtaAAAKqAZOAAAJ&attid0=EABRRIaqXf%2bOQJyAB%2b6kR0L3&attcnt=1
https://webmail.cathednet.wa.edu.au/OWA/attachment.ashx?attach=1&id=RgAAAADJCBwxwT2ZQIX7kiu94i%2fxBwCNZMS9MdyaQ5eotrxUwHLjAAAA1l1eAAC%2bQ7AHfAoEQ6Jf9f2%2fAFtaAAAKqAZOAAAJ&attid0=EABRRIaqXf%2bOQJyAB%2b6kR0L3&attcnt=1
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óPLEA FOR HELP FROM A MAZZA MUM ô 

My son in Year 7 is keen to join the Kalamunda and Guildford Swimming Club but needs to be dropped 

off at the Darling Range Sports College, 117 Berkshire Road, Forrestfield by 3.40pm.   Unfortunately my 

husband and I both wor k some distance away and cannot do this drop off (although we can ópick upô).  

Does anyone go to the Sports College or drive past after school and be able to t ake an extra person in 

their ca r? Ideally I would be looking for Monday, Wednesday and Friday, b ut any assistance would be 

gratefully received.   I would be happy to pay for his transportation.    

Please call/text Louise  on 0416 434 915  if you can help.  

Many thanks.  

 
 

 

ST BRIGID'S COLLEGE COMMUNITY WEEKEND 

All families are invited to attend the ST BRIGID'S COLLEGE COMMUNITY FAIR: 

ü Sunday November 10th 10am - 4pm - Senior Oval.  

ü Over 50 stalls, entertainment and rides. 
ü All welcome  

 
ST BRIGID'S COLLEGE ART EXHIBITION AND SALE: 

ü Official Opening, Friday 8th November 7pm. College Gymnasium 

ü Tickets $20 include drinks and nibbles.  
ü To purchase tickets please contacts Annamaria on 9290. 4205 or cream.annamaria@stbrigids.wa.edu.au  

Join us as we showcase the works of 60 of Western Australia's most prominent artists including Nick Economo, Terry Cousins and 
Richard Bogusz.  

The Exhibition runs on Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th November 10am - 3pm. 
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